
 
 WEST SHORE SCHOOL DISTRICT 

Lewisberry, PA 

September 16, 2021 

The West Shore School Board met in regular session at 6:36 p.m. with President Kambic presiding. 

 

The following members were present: Crocenzi, Francis, Moyer, Schwager, and Stoltenburg.  

The following members were present via online participation: Guistwhite, Tierney, and Wilson.  

 

Administrators present: Stoltz, Whye, Argot, Leese, Sanders, Tabachini, Fourhman, Harrison, and 

McGraw.  Solicitor:  Say. 

   

Opening Ceremonies  The National Anthem, recorded by Red Land High School’s 

Chamber Singers comprised of Senior Kolsen Scharein and 

Josh Wickert with Juniors Grace Michelsen and Quinn Starrett, 

was played. 

 

Minutes Motion: It was moved by Mr. Stoltenburg and seconded by Mrs. Moyer 

that the minutes of the meetings held August 12, 2021, and 

August 19, 2021 be approved.  Motion carried on a roll call vote 

9-0. 

 

Treasurer’s Report Motion: It was moved by Mrs. Moyer and seconded by Mr. Stoltenburg 

that the Treasurer’s Report for the month ending August 31, 

2021, showing invested and available funds of $33,877,019.29, 

be approved subject to audit. Motion carried on a roll call vote 

9-0. 

 

Communications   Dr. Stoltz indicated the latest legal update from the solicitor’s 

office was available for Board members and provided an update 

on the Health and Safety Plan.   

 

Dr. Argot shared the Central Treasury Reports for Cedar Cliff 

and Red Land High Schools. 

 

Mrs. Crocenzi and Mr. Stoltenburg provided an overview of the 

Board visit to Crossroads Middle School. 

 

Mr. Guistwhite highlighted an upgrade to the District’s Bond 

rating. 

 

Mrs. Tierney reminded everyone of the upcoming Gala hosted 

by the West Shore Foundation. 

 

Recognition by the 

Board 

 

 The Board recognized Red Land High School Varsity Baseball 

Team’s 2021 successes including: Mid Penn Commonwealth 

Championship; Mid Penn Tournament Championship; PIAA 

District III 5A (AAAAA) Championship; and playing in the 

PIAA 5A (AAAAA) State Championship. 



 
 

Opportunity for 

Students to Speak on 

Business Items 

 

 No students addressed the Board.  

 

Recognition of Public 

– Business Items 

 

 No members of the public addressed the Board. 

Bills for Approval  

 

 

Motion: 

 

 

 

It was moved by Mr. Stoltenburg and seconded by Mrs. Moyer 

that the Board of School Directors approves the bills for 

approval, as attached to these minutes; 

Personnel  Motion: It was moved by Mrs. Tierney and seconded by Mrs. Crocenzi 

that the Board of School Directors approves Item 7.b.1. 

Reinstatement(s) - Support; Item 7.b.1A. Resignation(s) - 

Support; Item 7.b.1B. Resignation(s) – Extra Duty; Item 7.b.2. 

Request(s) for Family and Medical Leave - Professional; Item 

7.b.3. Request(s) for Family and Medical Leave - Support; Item 

7.b.3A. Request(s) for Extended Absence - Professional; Item 

7.b.3B. Alteration(s) to Employment Status - Administrator; 

Item 7.b.3C. Alteration(s) to Employment Status - Professional; 

Item 7.b.3D. Appointment(s) - Support; Item 7.b.3E. 

Appointment(s) - Extra Duty; Item 7.b.4. Approval - 

Supplemental Time; Item 7.b.4A. Approval - Bus Drivers; Item 

7.b.5. Salary Adjustments - Professional; Item 7.b.6. 

Recognition - Professional Employee Status; Item 7.b.7. 

Approval - Staffing and Wage Plan. Motion carried on a roll 

call vote 9-0.  

 

Contract for Services – 

School Based Therapy 

Motion: It was moved by Mrs. Moyer and seconded by Mrs. Crocenzi 

that the Board of School Directors approves the attached 2021-

2022 agreements for school-based therapies to be provided by 

Folium, Inc., d/b/a Laurel Life Services. Motion carried on a 

roll call vote 9-0. 

 

Cedar Cliff High 

School Wrestling Trip  

Motion: It was moved by Mr. Stoltenburg and seconded by Mrs. 

Crocenzi that the Board of School Directors approves the trip 

for the Cedar Cliff High School wrestling team to Greeley, 

Colorado for the period of Wednesday, December 15, 2021, 

through Monday, December 20, 2021. Motion carried on a roll 

call vote 9-0. 

 

Information Items   

 

No Information Items were presented to the Board. 

Opportunity for 

Students to Speak  

 

 

 No students addressed the Board. 

 

 

 



 
Recognition of Public  

 

Kristina Burrus, Etters, submitted comments supporting a 

universal mask mandate.  These comments were shared with the 

Board in advance. 

 

Rebecca Derstine, Lewisberry, submitted comments supporting 

a universal mask mandate and thanked the Board for supporting 

our community and students.  These comments were shared 

with the Board in advance. 

 

Shawn & Stephanie Fabian, Mechanicsburg, submitted 

comments against the universal mask mandate.  These 

comments were shared with the Board in advance. 

 

Nancy Hagerty, Etters, submitted comments supporting a 

universal mask mandate and encouraged a report of emails 

since emails are not being read aloud.  These comments were 

shared with the Board in advance. 

 

Beth Henry Nahf, Etters, submitted comments supporting a 

universal mask mandate.  These comments were shared with the 

Board in advance. 

 

Monica Kriete, Lemoyne, submitted comments supporting a 

universal mask mandate.  These comments were shared with the 

Board in advance. 

 

Joelle Leader, Etters, submitted comments against the universal 

mask mandate.  These comments were shared with the Board in 

advance. 

 

Pam Lush, New Cumberland, submitted comments supporting a 

universal mask mandate.  These comments were shared with the 

Board in advance. 

 

Rebecca Maher, Lewisberry, submitted comments about the 

wheelchair ramps at Fishing Creek Elementary School.  These 

comments were shared with the Board in advance. 

 

Teri & Dan Mickle, New Cumberland, submitted comments 

supporting a universal mask mandate.  These comments were 

shared with the Board in advance. 

 

Erick Rittle, Etters, submitted comments against the universal 

mask mandate.  These comments were shared with the Board in 

advance. 

 

Darla Benish, York Haven, shared her concerns about the mask 

mandate. 

 

 



 
Blake Brown, Etters, shared his concerns about the mask 

mandate. 

 

Patricia Brown-Wagner, Camp Hill, apologized for last week 

and shared her concerns about the lack of a response to an 

exception request and her concerns about the mask mandate. 

 

Melinda Fultz, Camp Hill, shared her concerns for mask 

mandates and IEP accommodations. 

 

Kristi Harmon, Mechanicsburg, provided a list of questions 

related to mask wearing for the solicitor. 

 

Jonathan Hawbecker, Camp Hill, expressed concerns for how 

calls related to illness are completed and his concerns about the 

mask mandate. 

 

Aileen Minium, New Cumberland, expressed her concerns 

related to the mask mandate. 

 

Ashley Perez, Lemoyne, shared her concerns that schools have 

become too focused on mask compliance rather than education. 

 

Dora Polk, New Cumberland, expressed apologized for yelling 

last week and expressed her concerns for liability related to the 

health and safety plan. 

 

Terra Oyler, Mechanicsburg, expressed her thanks for 

addressing issues raised last week, expressed concerns about 

the logic of some aspects of the health and safety plan, and 

requested a change in section 3E related to quarantine.  

 

Kahla Smith, York Haven, discussed her perspective on disease 

prevention and control. 

 

Janel Trowbridge, Dover, shared her advocacy for the mask 

mandate. 

 

Allison Shipp, Camp Hill, invited people to join the local 

Moms for Liberty group. 

 

Adjournment  There being no further business, President Kambic declared the 

meeting adjourned.  (7:49 p.m.) 

  

__________________________________ 

Dr. Ryan E. Argot, Secretary 

 


